

MINUTES OF ST VEEP PARISH COUNCIL MEETING, HELD ON THURSDAY 14th OCTOBER 2021, IN THE RED STORE LERRYN. AT 7.30 pm, when members were summoned to attend.

Present; Councillor J Hancock (Chairman)
Councillor P Philp
Councillor F Pearce
Mr M Tubb (Clerk)

Councillor M Motton (Vice Chairman)
Councillor M Irwin
Councillor J Piper

	Agenda Item.
	Chairman welcomed members and the public to the meeting. There were no members of the public present.
	<p>Reports from Outside Authorities</p> <p>(a) Devon & Cornwall Police. The clerk read a report from PCSO cocks stating that there had been no crimes reported in the past month and that regular patrols had been carried out and all appeared in order.</p> <p>(b) Cornwall Council. There was no report from Councillor Martin.</p> <p>(c) Fowey Harbour Commissioners. Nothing to report.</p> <p>(d) Lerryn Memorial Hall. Cllr Pearce said that she believed there had been a meeting but she had not been notified. Members asked the clerk to contact the village hall secretary asking that the minutes and agendas be sent to our parish council representative.</p> <p>(e) Lerryn Area Minibus. Cllr Piper said she had emailed the chairman for a report but received nothing.</p> <p>(f) Lerryn School. Cllr Hancock had nothing to report.</p> <p>(g) The Red Store. Cllr Pearce had circulated to members a copy of her report and a copy will be attached to these minutes.</p> <p>(h) St Blazey, Fowey & Lostwithiel Network Panel. The clerk gave his apologies for missing the latest meeting of the panel on on Wednesday 13th October.</p> <p>(i) Report on progress of neighbourhood plan. Cllr Pearce reported that the latest meeting had been very successful with each member agreeing to write a paragraph on their interest. Tony Rumbelow was elected as Vice Chairman and the next meeting will be held on the 10th November 2021.</p>
159/2021.	Apologies for Absence. Councillor O Rounsevell (Working) Cornwall Councillor C Martin and PCSO Steve Cocks.
160/2021.	Members Declarations. (a) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. None declared. (b) Non- Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. None declared. (c) Declaration of Gifts. None declared. (d) Requests for Dispensation. None requested.
161/2021.	Minutes of Meetings. (a) To receive minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 9 th September 2021. On the proposal of Cllr Irwin, seconded by Cllr Philp, the minutes were approved.
162/2021.	Matters Arising not on the agenda (a) Chippings on school hill. Has been mentioned to owners and they will look into it.

	<p>(b) Christmas tree on green. This is still being looked into by organisers.</p> <p>(c) The clerk produced a copy of the map that used to be on the car park, Park signs had produced an enlarged copy for members to look at. Members asked the clerk to go back to Park signs to see if it could be further enlarged and whether the wording under the graphics could be made clearer and that St Veep Church could be defined.</p>
163/2020.	<p>Planning Matters</p> <p>(a) Application No; PA21/08827. Two storey side extension with pitched roof and flat roof with associated remodelling. Members to confirm submission of no objection previously submitted. Proposed by Cllr Pearce, seconded by Cllr Piper the earlier submission be confirmed.</p> <p>(b) Application No: PA21/02824. Proposed garage, store and office in place of previously approved garage and store, at 3 Church Park, Lerryn. On the proposal of Cllr Pearce, seconded by Cllr Piper it was unanimously agreed to support this application.</p> <p>(b) Any applications received from Cornwall Council prior to the meeting will be dealt with. There were no further applications to consider.</p> <p>Planning Results.</p> <p>(i) Planning Application No: PA21/06057. Change of use of storage building to dwelling at Higher Penpol. Granted under the 5 day protocol. The clerk reported that he had spoken with Cllr Hancock and it was felt that we didn't have strong enough grounds to take this to committee and we would agree to disagree with the officers recommendation which was to approve the application.</p> <p>(ii) Planning Application No: PA21/06806 Conversion of redundant barn to annexe for holiday letting at "Newhouse" Lerryn. Approved with conditions.</p>
164/2021.	<p>Financial Matters, cheques for payment</p> <p>(a) Cheque No: 1203 PFK Littlejohn £240.00 for external audit.</p> <p>(b) Cheque No: 1204 to Lerryn Memorial Hall £15.00 for room hire.</p> <p>(c) Cheque No : 1205 to Clerk for salary & cleaning £324.98</p> <p>(d) Cheque No: 1206 to HMRC for PAYE £22.00.</p> <p>On the proposal of Cllr Philp, seconded by Cllr Irwin, it was unanimously agreed that cheque 1203, 1204, 1205 and 1206 are drawn.</p> <p>(e) To receive external auditors report. It was proposed by Cllr Motton, seconded by Cllr Piper that the external auditors report be accepted and acted upon.</p> <p>(f) Members to consider performance against budget at 14/10/2021. Members noted the performance against budget circulated by the clerk.</p> <p>Any other payments or grant requests will be dealt with at this meeting.</p> <p>Members agreed to the following payments from their No 2 account</p> <p>Cheque No: 30 to St Veep PCC grant for new shed and seat £1,163.95</p> <p>Cheque No: 31 to St Veep Parish Council for Limekiln work and benches. £10,500.00</p> <p>On the proposal of Cllr Motton, seconded by Cllr Piper, it was agreed cheques 30 and 31 be drawn.</p>
165/2021.	<p>Correspondence.</p> <p>Items previously circulated that require a decision.</p> <p>(a) Consultation on registration of Licence vehicles.</p> <p>(b) Invitation to Cornwall Community Flood Forum Annual Conference.</p> <p>(c) Cornwall ALC Ltd AGM.</p> <p>Any other correspondence received prior to the meeting.</p> <p>(a) Green request for Pumpkin event. Chairmn will write giving consent. (b) Rock Choir. (c) Let's Talk Homes.</p> <p>(d) Recharges for May Elections. (e) email from Tasha Davis. (f) email from Zoe Bernard-John.</p>

166/2021.	Limekiln update. Need to tidy around the area. Members agreed to work on that area on the coming Saturday week.
167/2021.	Parking in the village. The clerk said that he was still waiting to hear from the white lining company. Cllr Motton said he had measured some bays in other places and they were 8 feet. He also gave the clerk a leaflet on solar lights from Mole Valley. The clerk said the donation box and notice was now being done at HOTDOG and would be put in place when back.
168/2021.	Littering in the village. The clerk said that this problem seems to have resolved itself with the provision of additional bags from the refuse collector.
169/2021.	Unused boats and canoes on the common land. Members will continue with work after completing work around the limekiln.
170/2021.	Public toilet. The clerk said we are waiting to hear from the firm when they would be in the area again.
171/2021.	Diary Dates. The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Thursday 11 th November at 7.30 pm in the Red Store, Lerryn
172/2021.	Any other business raised by members. (a) The owner of the Pigs House would like to get the waste bin moved on the green. (b) Mrs Gooch Thanked the PC for the sign at Lowertown. (c) Loose stones in roadside wall at South Lerryn. (d) St Winnow looking at culvert by the stepping stones.
173/2021.	Meeting Closed. At 9.10 pm.

Signed by;

Chairman

Dated